Minutes
The Royal Burgh of Kilrenny, Anstruther & Cellardyke Community Council
Monday 9th September 2019  | Meeting called to order by Andy Peddie  
In Attendance
Present:  Daryl Wilson (Secretary) Andy Peddie (Chairperson) Lorna Jones (Treasurer), Gillian MacLaren (Vice-Chair), Lindsay McKinstry, Kevin Lancaster, Gail Sorley   Cllr Holt, Cllr Porteous, Cllr Docherty
9 members of the public
Apologies: Catherine Carter, Ali McLeod, Karen Owen
Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the August meeting were reviewed and approved by Lindsay and seconded by Gillian.  No matters arising were noted.  An opportunity was given for any declaration of interests, none noted.
East Green Development & Planning
9 members of the public were in attendance and invited to present to CC their views of the revised proposed development. Whilst there was consensus the plans were an improvement on previous ones, there remained concerns from residents on several issues which were discussed at length.  CC advised all concerned residents to submit their objections via the planning portal and CC will also submit views based on the plans, their input from tonight and following a further committee discussion.  Cllr Holt gave a brief explanation of the planning process and timescale and encouraged all residents to contact planning officers with their concerns or queries. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Members of CC agreed to address the following concerns in their statement; potential contamination of land, stability of site, lack of greenspace within planning application and lack of parking. Email addresses of residents were submitted and agreed the CC will forward their comments to them once complete. LMcK to action. 
Input from Community Police
 Police keen to recruit volunteers from the community to undertake speed watch campaign.  Require giving up a few hours of their time, will be trained to use speed gun etc. and can choose to work in local or alternative area.  This vital group of volunteers can make a real difference to the effectiveness of all speed watch campaigns.  3 members of the public are required to carry out speed watch at any given time. GS volunteered.  If anyone interested, please email the secretary.
In month of August there were 46 calls related to Anstruther/Cellardyke area.  Various crimes were recorded e.g. assault, domestic assault, possession of a weapon and theft.  Other calls related to noise, neighbor dispute, intruder alarm, concern for person, domestic incident, road traffic matters and miscellaneous.  Officers are aware of the recent issues with Anti-social behaviour at Skeith Health Centre involving loud vehicles and are working to resolve this.
Speed sites have been carried out on the A917 through Kilrenny to Anstruther and Pittenweem in August.  This resulted in numerous warnings and the issue of two fixed penalty notices.  

Secretary’s Report
Information distributed via local notice boards and social media to promote the recruitment campaign for the Children’s Panel.
Emails received from public re lack of grass cutting at local parks, followed up with Roger Honeyman and advised areas to be cut imminently.  
Response sent to Fife Council re: review of community councils, suggested areas to be improved were complaints procedure, training for members and levels of commitment.
Gritting routes – email sent to request reinstatement of Ladywalk on route – positive response received.
Common Good Fund – email to amend register to delete front of Cellardyke Town Hall
Members of public telephoned re lack of signage for public conveniences at Anstruther Shore Street and the request to remove police station sign, currently ongoing with Transport Department
Email to Muir Customer Care re lack of grass cutting and lack of care when grass cutting the village green.
Member of public emailed re Kilrenny to Crail cycle Route – E Ritches has followed up
Treasurer’s Report
Bank statement end of August:  £62,763.08
Paid in   £25 for a floral basket
               £62.63 from floral collecting tins
                £902.08 FC grant
	  £20 anstruther.info
	  £30 for a floral basket
Paid out:  £50 Fife Voluntary Action
	    £262 Tony Chater
 Invoices to pay:  £42.70 ENCT
		     £180  Tony Chater

Councillor’s Report
Cllr Porteous advised he is to meet with Cllr D Graham and D Heanney of FHSCP on Thursday to discuss the future of Ladywalk.  Also reported a new proposal received at SLC for upgrading play equipment in St Ayles Park
Cllr Docherty advised the charity Include Me will be attending the next ENCCF meeting
Cllr Holt reported she is to write to all local CC to request feedback on the level of grass cutting/maintenance in their area as background for forthcoming meeting with R Honeyman and Sara (transportation) hopefully at next ENCCF to discuss who is responsible for where eg, laybys, playparks, verges, roadsides etc.
Kev reported the Allotment group previously held insurance to carry out grass cutting, weeding etc. out with the allotment area but within the community, may be worth exploring further if cuts begin to impact the presentation of the town.
Multi-Use Path Group Meeting
A meeting between this subgroup and CC was held on Thursday 22nd August, unfortunately there was a disappointing turn out from the CC.  CC were given a full presentation of the project and up to date information on the progress of the project.  It was agreed that the Community Council continue to support the subgroup with their efforts.  Cllr Porteous reported he has written to the Head of Assets, transport & environment for clarity on what obstacles are holding certain aspects of this project up.

Area Representatives
Andy stated there has been a proposal to use our social media and web presence to publicise the Community Council members, offering photos and description of areas we are individually taking responsibility for.  It was received positively by those present, however due to low attendance agreed to carry forward to Oct meeting.
Playpark Consultation
Daryl advised that further to the SLC meeting held on 5th Sept she has spoken with Kevin O’Kane who has agreed to meet with CC representatives, SLC rep, Alan Bisset and any other relevant parties during the working day within Anstruther.  He is happy to visit several sites then discuss how the S75 funding ties in with the strategy.  This will enable the SLC committee to have an insight into longer term maintenance etc. of any proposed plans before commencing/agreeing to further works.  Kevin also advised S75 funds could be used for areas maintained by a private factor (if areas are deemed to be public access areas).  Daryl will arrange meeting.
Kev Lancaster raised question of saving the s75 funds for future years, to be spent upgrading, renewing equipment in years to come.  LJ thought this would not be possible, however all agreed this was an idea worth investigating further.

Common Good Fund Applications
Anstruther Tennis Club have sought funding of £4000 from the Common Good, this is part of a £35K refurbishment project to their tennis club.  All agreed with application in principal, however due to the balance being just over the £4K mark, there was concern it would leave the pot empty should there be any other projects requiring funds this financial year.  Suggested we contact ATC and L Kirk to query if funds can be split over two financial years without any implication to the build plan.  LJ to follow up.
Kev advised the rates of income from CGF do not match those of commercial rates and is investigating this matter further with assistance from Cllr Holt.

Fundraiser - Tenants and Residents Association
CC previously agreed to host a table at this forthcoming fundraiser in Anstruther Town Hall on Saturday 14th September.  Daryl has fundraising materials and banner and will see to float etc.  Volunteers offered their time on the day for the duration of 10;30-3pm.  AP to contact members who are absent.  

Christmas Planning
AP advised the group that at previous subgroup planning meeting, the representatives for the Scottish Fisheries Museum attended and are very keen to work alongside CC to host a joint evening of festivities.  They have applied for a large sum of money to host a festival of light and will find out funding decision mid Sept.  The outcome will impact the CC’s application to Participatory Budgeting fund.  All agreed not to advertise and campaign for our application until such time the outcome of the SFM application is known.
Daryl reported the Band Night Fundraiser is to proceed on Saturday 26th October at Anstruther Town hall.  Louise Lewis and Daryl are organising and publicity will be made available shortly.
Santa – AP spoke with Murray Library Hostel who were keen to host Santa, however, are fully booked for a private function so unfortunately cannot assist this year.
Cherry Picker priced by KL for street lighting at £180.  After further discussion it may be a mobile scaffolding unit would be easier and quicker to use – AP to investigate further.

Feedback from other groups
FLORAL – Congratulations to all concerned with making our towns and villages beautiful and earning a GOLD award from Beautiful Fife.  Our area was also nominated for a Judges Discretionary Award for Community Involvement.  Many thanks to everyone who played a part in this achievement.  A reception to be organised for all groups who participated, suggested in October.  Hanging baskets to be taken down within next two weeks then stored at Cornceres.  The judges report suggests entering Beautiful Scotland awards, this could be investigated further next year.  Thanks, extended to Lindsay for her efforts with coordinating the meetings and leading the judges round the route.

SLC – Met on 5th Sept, Daryl reported the SLC info is now up to date on our webpage and social media.  There is to be a push on social media for new proposals, however, will meet Kevin O Kane to understand how SLC ties in with the future playpark strategy.

ENCCF – Gillian report the recent meeting was held in Crail and attended by all local community councils.  AGM was part of meeting and it was proposed to have a rolling Chairperson (as hosting CC), Martin Dibley remains the Secretary and Treasurer.  Colin Stirling (Transport) attended to talk on subject of 20mph speed limit within towns and villages, Caroline Berry and Sheena Watson spoke of participatory budgeting and Toby Anstruther talked passionately about the Dreel Burn improvement project. Anstruther CC to host next forum in October.  AP reported the Police will now attend the forum meetings and send in reports to local CC meetings.  

SOCIAL MEDIA – Continuing to run well, next step is to invite further businesses to participate with the website which in turn will introduce them to the social media sites. Kev reported the price of lamppost banners for website as £68 + VAT and provided relevant paperwork to secretary.

AOCB
Poppy Distribution – Volunteer required to distribute poppies across the local community e.g. shops and schools.  This has always been undertaken by Kev.  He will order all poppies and wreaths to be delivered to Lorna.  Lorna intimated she may be able to undertake this task.
Cllr Porteous advised Sea Gull Proof bags are now available to those residents who use black bags, they ca be obtained by calling  03451 550022
Burgh Collection storage of minutes – KL and LJ has investigated further and cabinet available to store minutes.  LJ to undertake.
Ladywalk – Current position is to rebuild on same site, CC fully support this and will continue to engage with FC representatives on this matter.
Attendance – Discussion was held re commitment of CC members.  GMacL and DW to follow up to establish if there is a willingness or if indeed there may be vacancies for interested parties to become members.
Kevin Lancaster has offered his resignation due to a change in his personal circumstance.  Andy Peddie thanked Kev for his passion and involvement with the CC over the years.  Kev has been committed to the cause and has carried out a tremendous amount of work for the community, especially with the multi-use path and floral group.  He has been a great asset to the CC and is wished well for his future.
Visit East Neuk – Will be hosting a general meeting on 23rd October at Cambo Estate.
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